
21020 Park Row ● Katy, TX  77449 
P.O. Box 218761 ● Houston, TX 77281-8761 

281-599-8288 ● Fax: 281-492-6026
Certified Firm No. 10073800

February 6, 2023 

Fort Bend County Commissioners Court 
Commissioner Grady Prestage, Precinct 2 
303 Texas Parkway, Room 107 
Missouri City, TX 77489 

Re: Fort Bend County ESD No 7 Station No 52 

Dear Commissioner Prestage: 

The proposed development of Fort Bend County ESD No 7 Station No 52 consist of 2.541 acres of land, 1 
Block and 1 Unrestricted Reserve “A”. The subdivision lies within the City of Houston Extra Territorial 
Jurisdiction and Fort Bend County limits. The Fort Bend County ESD No 7 Station No 52 is located at the 
northeast corner of the intersection of Teal Bend Boulevard and Rabb Road. The final plat for the 
subdivision was approved by the City of Houston Planning Commission on February 3, 2022. 

We respectfully request the Court consider granting the following variance: 

1. No to widen the right-of-way width on Teal Bend Boulevard from 80ft to 100ft.
Where the subdivision is located adjacent to an existing designated major thoroughfare having a
right-of-way width of less than 100 feet, sufficient additional right-of-way must be dedicated, within
the subdivision boundaries, to provide for the development of the major thoroughfare to a total
right-of-way width of not less than 100 feet, nor more than 120 feet per Sec 5.2.B.2 of the Fort
Bend County Regulations of Subdivision.

Due to the existing development and physical characteristics of the surrounding platted subdivisions 
widening the right-of-way width on Teal Bend Boulevard, a major thoroughfare, please note the following: 
The existing right-of-way width of Teal Bend Boulevard is 80ft. Across the proposed fire station along the 
west right-of-way line of Teal Bend Boulevard is a platted subdivision. In order to get the required 100ft 
width for a major thoroughfare, the proposed fire station site will need to dedicate 20ft due to the developed 
platted subdivision across the street. This would take acreage from the existing small acreage site and would 
not be feasible for the design of the future fire station. After discussion with Fort Bend County Engineers, 
they do not have any plans to widen Teal Bend Boulevard due to existing conditions of the developed 
platted subdivisions. Keeping the right-of-way width at 80ft will not impede the existing traffic flow and 
will maintain adequate flow of traffic. 

If you have any questions or comments, please contact Abrahim Nimroozi at 281-599-8288 or email 
AbrahimN@westbeltsurveying.com 

Sincerely, 

Abrahim Nimroozi 
West Belt Surveying, Inc. 
21020 Park Row 
Katy, Texas 77449 
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